
Sacrament of  
Reconciliation 

Saturday: 7:30-7:50 a.m. 
3:30-4:30 p.m. 

Next Meeting       

TBD 
6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 

 

Location To Be Determined 
 

All 7th, 8th, & 9th graders & their friends welcome! 

F 

U 
N 
D 

Saints Alive!   
Start Again This Fall 
6:00-7:30 p.m. in the Gym 

 

A youth group for 4th, 5th, & 6th grade Parishion-
ers and guests! Have fun with your friends while 

you learn more about the Saints and your Catholic Faith. Come 
enjoy these fun evenings in the St. Peter Gym 6:00-7:30 p.m. 
Wear your Saints Alive Shirt! Please check Facebook for up-
dates.   

 

~Mass Intentions~ 
 

June 10-16, 2024 
 

10. Monday 8:00 a.m. 
   C. J. Mason 
11. Tuesday 8:00 a.m. 
   Frank Poore 
12. Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
   Mary Brahler 
13. Thursday  8:00 a.m. 
   Dale Tangy 
14. Friday 8:00 a.m. 
   Ann Anderson 
15. Saturday 8:00 a.m.      
   Luke Mayfield 
15. Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
   Viola & Raymond Deters 
16. Sunday 8:00 a.m. 
   Our Parish Family 
16. Sunday 9:30 a.m. 
   Dave & Pat Stegeman 
16. Sunday 11:00 a.m. 
   Zakery Haubrich 

— Mass Schedule — 
 

Monday-Saturday 
 8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday 8:00 a.m.,  

9:30 a.m., & 11:00 a.m. 

 

The Parish of  St. Peter 
Quincy, IL  

Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time, June 9, 2024 
Dear Parishioners, 
 With the conclusion of the Solemnity of Pentecost, the Church had re-
turned to what is called “ordinary time.”  However, as I pointed out, this “ordinary 
time” was interrupted on the weekends with two differing solemnities, the Solem-
nity of the Trinity, and the Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ.  
Now this weekend, the Church returns to “ordinary time” as it celebrates the 10th 
Sunday in this liturgical time.   
 In some of the statues that I have seen of the Blessed Mother, especially 
those who try to portray the Immaculate Conception (Mary conceived without 
original sin), we find Mary standing with arms open and her feet standing on the 
head of a snake.  I bring this to your attention as the image of this stature is re-
flected in our first reading of our Mass today from the Book of Genesis.  In this 
reading we hear how sin entered into the world by eating of the fruit of the tree 
forbidden to them by God.  Now they find themselves naked in the garden and 
confronted by God for their choice.  After blaming each other and then finally 
blaming the serpent for the temptation, God addresses the serpent and banns it 
from all the animals.  But then God gives a sense of hope to this fallen world.  
This is from where that statue of Mary is portrayed.  God says to the serpent, “I 
will put enmity between you and the woman, and between your offspring and 
hers; he will strike at you head, while you strike at his heel.”  The promise of 
Mary, conceived without sin, will be fulfilled and pictured in this statue.  She 
stands on the head of the serpent, the new Eve, free from sin, and yet the serpent 
strikes at her heel with all its temptations to no avail.  For it will be her offspring 
that will usher in the new creation.  Sin and death will be overcome for Jesus is 
that new Adam who takes away our sins forever. 
 Just want to make sure that you are well aware that Fr. Jayke White will be 
with us next weekend, June 15-16th, and will be preaching at all of our Masses.  
We will have a reception for him in our cafeteria at all of our Masses on that Sun-
day.  Please make sure that you come and congratulate him that weekend.  We are 
very proud to have been a part of his formation last summer as a deacon.   
 Also, next Saturday, June 15th, the Diocesan Council of Catholic Women 
will be recognizing various “women of distinction” throughout the diocese for 
their work and ministry in the local Church.  This year it was my privilege to sub-
mit “Sharon Mays” for this honor.  Believe me, there are so many others from our 
parish that I could have submitted as our parish is filled with many women of dis-
tinction.  But this year, I congratulate Sharon Mays on her reception of this award.  
There is a Mass and dinner in Springfield honoring these women next Saturday.   
 I also received word this past week that work on the abatement in our gym 
will be taking place next week.  This is a month in advance so everything seems 
to be working out well.  Say a prayer that this work will be done without any hitch 
and that the new floor will be installed before school begins.  I have to keep tell-
ing myself to trust in the Lord—what I say to you so often I have to make it a part 
of my life.  This old floor, as I was told, was the from the pastorate of Fr. Doug 
LeBreton, a pastor from 1974-1985. 
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Welcome! 
Please welcome to our parish family Joyce Blickhan! 

 

Adoration Chapel Open Hours 
      Did you know that the Adoration Chapel has been a vital 
part of Quincy located at the St Peters Campus since Oct 
1987. We are trying to get the chapel open again 24/7 but 
WE NEED YOU. 
   Are you looking for an uninterrupted quiet hour alone with 
the Lord once a month or every week?  Doesn’t everyone 
need an hour with the Lord? We need you and are asking 
for your assistance in getting the hours below filled!  
OPEN Hours that are available are: 
   Wed 1 am, 2 am, 3 am 
   Thurs Midnight (week 2,4,5), 1 am (weeks 2,4,5) 
   Fri 1 am, 2 pm (weeks 1,2) 3 pm 
   Sat Midnight (week 1), 1 am, 2 am, 11 am (weeks  
 2,3,4,5) 6 pm every other week 
   Please consider an hour in the Adoration Chapel. Contact 
Mary at 217-653-3127 or Jean Anne at 217-430-6967. 
 

QND Job Openings 
   QND has the following full-time teaching position open for 
the 2024-2025 school year: 
 Art Teacher 
 Theology Teacher 
   To receive full consideration, interested candidates should 
submit a cover letter, resume and three letters of reference 
by Friday, May 31, to QND Principal Mark McDowell at 
mmcdowell@qndhs.org. 
   QND has the following coaching position open for the 
2024-2025 school year: 
 Girls Tennis Coach 
   To receive full consideration, interested candidates should 
submit a cover letter, resume and three letters of reference 
by Friday, May 31, to QND Athletic Director Bill Connell at 
bconnell@qndhs.org. 
 

Men's Cursillo #369 
   Men's Cursillo #369 will be held  June 20 - June 23 at the 
Franciscan Retreat Center in Quincy.   
   During this three day experience, those attending pray 
together, celebrate the Eucharist, listen to talks given by 
priests, religious and laypersons, and share the fellowship 
of Jesus Christ and each other.  It provides a casual and 
relaxed experience in a Christian community. 
   Cost of the weekend is $185 with lodging and all meals 
provided.  A partial monetary gift to defray the cost is availa-
ble.    For more information or to receive an application, 
please contact Emily Goodapple, 217-242-8802 or go 
to https://www.quincycursillo.com/ to print one. 
 

Registration is now open for the Married 50+ Years Mass 
   On September 22, 2024 at 2 p.m. at the Cathedral of the 
Immaculate Conception, all couples married 50 years or 
more are invited to attend a special Mass honoring their 
marriage vocation. The Mass will be celebrated by Bishop 
Thomas John Paprocki. 
   To register, go to the following link: https://dio.org/event/
mass-for-couples-married-50-years-or-more/ Or go to the 
Diocese webpage (dio.org), select Events (on the top line), 
scroll down to Sept. 22 and click on Mass for couples mar-
ried 50 years or more. For questions, contact Gracie Ortiz at 
the Diocese of Springfield in Illinois at gortiz@dio.org or call 
217-698-8500. 
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Baptism 
   Greyson Cole Valentine, son of Bobby & Whitney 
(Hillebrenner) Valentine, was made a child of God through the 
reception of the sacrament of Baptism on Sunday, June 2, 
2024. 

 

Fr. Jayke White Having Mass at St. Peter 
   Fr. Jayke White, who spent his summer with us this past sum-
mer as a deacon, was Ordained a Priest on May 25. He will be 
with us for Masses on June 15 & 16.   

 

Save the Date to Say Farewell to Fr. Zach 
   Mark your calendars for an Open House on Sunday, June 
23rd, from Noon to 3:00pm to join us in saying farewell to Fr. 
Zach. There will be coffee & donuts on June 30 for Fr. Zach.  

 

Chaddock Donations 
   The Chaddock Outreach Ministry is asking for donations of 
daily personal care supplies (shampoo, soap, toothbrushes) 
and comfort items (pillows, blankets, towels) for our neighbors 
at Chaddock.  If you would like to donate items, please use this 
link to access the Chaddock Amazon Wish List.  Thank you! 
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-
view/2FRK3R44KIVT3 
 

Totus Tuus 
   St. Peter and St. Francis are working together to bring another 
Totus Tuus Camp to our area this summer!! Totus Tuus is a 
week filled with fun and faith! The Evening Camp runs from 
Sunday, June 16th through Thursday, June 20th this year from 
6:30 pm – 8:15 pm at St. Francis School. Teens who are enter-
ing 7th – 12th grade in the fall of 2024 are welcome to attend. 
The Day Camp will take place Monday, June 17th – Friday, June 
21st from 9:00 am until 2:30 pm. This camp is for students en-
tering 1st grade through 6th grade this fall. The cost of the camp 
is $25 a child or $60 for 3 or more siblings. To sign up please, 
use this link: https://dio.org/totus-tuus-camper-registration/. 
Email Liz Alonzo (ealonzo@stfrancissolanus.com) or Gina Berg-
man (g.bergman@cospq.org) for more information. Thank you! 

 

Blessed Sacrament’s St. Louis Cardinal Baseball Trip 
   Friday, July 26th, 7:15pm, Cards vs. Washington Nationals. 
Free Cardinal bobblehead give-away. Tickets are $95 including 
transportation. Bus will load at 3:00pm. Food & drink will be 
allowed on the bus. Seats are in section 268, handicap accessi-
ble area. Stadium does not accept cash. Please pay for tickets 
when ordering. Checks are payable to Blessed Sacrament 
Church and paid at the Blessed Sacrament Church Office, 1119 
South 7th, Quincy. Call 217-222-2759 for more information.  
 
 

Please keep the following in your prayers: 
~Kristopher Schreacke    ~Elias Erd  
~Mario Camacho     ~Amy Seibert  
~Hunter Hildebrand ~Isabella Benner   
~Diane Wagner ~Mary Lavery 
~Alden & Joyce Shipp ~Ken Althoff  ~Jay Grawe 
~Joan Wilson ~Donna Schutte  ~Jo Buckley 
~Maria (Eberhardt) Sparrow   ~Nancy Bohan 
~Kathy Schuckman          ~Bill Morrison         ~Julie Eftink       
~John & Barb Meyer ~Bonnie Haubrich   ~Anonymous  
~Ian Mehaffy ~Charlotte Siebers  ~Anonymous  
~Diane Zoller ~Weston Harvey  ~Cindy Barner      
~Valerie Fox Ortball     ~Debra Sparrow        ~Michael Mason   
~Michelle & Dustin Houston ~JoAnn Schaefer ~Liem Thanh Mai 
To have a name added to this list, please call the Parish Office  
at 222-3155 or email church@cospq.org.  

 
 

                                            . 
 

Week of June 9, 2024 

A Message from Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh  

 

The School of  
St. Peter 

 

 

 

 

SUMMER  

IS  

HERE 

 

Office Hours  

Wednesdays from  

9:00-1:00 

School of St. Peter 
2500 Maine Street 
Quincy, IL 62301 

Phone: 217-223-1120 
Website: www.stpeterschool.com 

Email: c.venvertloh@cospq.org 

“St. Peter School provides a quality education built on Catholic values and teachings.” 

 
Job Opening – St. Peter School 
Would you like to work in a sup-
portive, caring environment with 

great students and teachers? 
St. Peter School is  

accepting applications for  
teacher aide/para position for 
the 2024-2025 school year.  

Hours needed include  
8:00-12:45 Monday– Friday. 

Rate of pay:  $14-$15 per hours.  
Applicants should have experi-

ence in working with young  
children.  Responsibilities  

include working one on one with 
children, assisting the classroom 

teacher with instruction and  
supervision. Qualified 

 applicants should send a cover 
letter, resume, and references to 

Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh,  
St. Peter School, 2500 Maine 

Street, Quincy, IL 62301. 

 
 

CELEBRATING THE END OF THE SCHOOL YEAR AT OUR SCHOOL PICNIC 
 

Our last day of the school year was enjoyed by all.   We began our day with the last  
Children’s Mass.  Following Mass, our students enjoyed time with one another during the 

school picnic.  We wish to thank Mindee Miller for planning and organizing this event.  She 
and her team do such a fabulous job with all of the activities provided for the students. 

We wish everyone a happy and exciting summer!! 

mailto:mmcdowell@qndhs.org
mailto:bconnell@qndhs.org
https://www.quincycursillo.com/
https://dio.org/event/mass-for-couples-married-50-years-or-more/
https://dio.org/event/mass-for-couples-married-50-years-or-more/
mailto:gortiz@dio.org
https://dio.org/totus-tuus-camper-registration/
mailto:ealonzo@stfrancissolanus.com
mailto:g.bergman@cospq.org
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Mark Your Calendar 
 

Mon. June 10:   
 

Tues. June 11:   
 

Wed. June 12:  Ladies Cursillo 1:30 p.m., Fr. Bauer Prayer 
              Room 
   

Thurs. June 13:   
 

Fri. June 14:   
 

Sat. June 15:   
 

Sun. June 16: Coffee & Donuts for Fr. Jayke after all  
    Masses in the cafeteria.   
   

Fr. Leo’s column continued.. 

 

 As you will see in our bulletin this week, we 
want to congratulate some of our parishioners who have 
completed their college level work.  We are very proud 
of them and hope and pray that as they continue to use 
what they have learned that they will always give God 
honor and thanks for gifting them with their many tal-
ents.  Congratulations! 

 

 I ask your prayers for Men’s Cursillo 369 which 
will be taking place from June 20-23rd at the Franciscan 
Retreat Center.  Pray for the Team and Candidates as 
they enter into this weekend with an open mind and 
heart.   

 

 This time of the year is always a bitter-sweet 
experience as priests change parishes.  Unfortunately, 
we have to say goodbye to Fr. Zach Samples who has 
been with us for these past two years.  We pray that his 
new parish will love and accept him as we did here at 
St. Peter.  Fortunately, we will be welcoming his class-
mate, Fr. Paul Lesupati, as our new parochial vicar.  I 
ask all of you to welcome him and make him feel at 
home with us.  These changes will take place July 1st. 

 

 

 

 ON THE LIGHTER SIDE:  While decorating 
his bathroom, a young man phoned a shop to see if it 
stocked a particular model of toilet. 
 “We haven’t got one here,” said the clerk. 
 “Oh, no,” the young man said a bit crestfallen.  
His number had been the fourth one he had called. 
 “Hang on,” the clerk stated.  “I’ll contact our 
other out-lets to see if there’s anybody out there sitting 
on one.” 

Project Rachel 
  Help for women and men to heal from the pain of abor-
tion.  For assistance call 1-877-RACHEL-5. 

 

Reporting Allegations of Child Sexual Abuse 
   To report allegations of sexual abuse of a minor by clergy 
or other church personnel -- even if it is in the past -- individ-
uals are encouraged to call the Diocese's Child Abuse Re-
porting and Investigation number at (217) 321-1155. Indi-
viduals may also contact Illinois Department of Children and 
Family Services Child Abuse Hotline at 1.800.25.ABUSE. 

 

Walk With Jesus On Our City Streets In  
Unprecedented Experience  

   You are invited to join the National Eucharistic Pilgrimage, 
coming to seven cities in our diocese July 8-12! This is a 
once-in-a-lifetime experience in which Catholics will pray and 
publicly follow Jesus through Eucharistic processions. Cities 
include Collinsville, Alton, Quincy, Girard, Springfield, Effing-
ham, and Teutopolis. Mass, adoration, potluck dinners, and 
powerful witness talks are also part of the experience. Be 
There When God Moves In Your Community! Go to dio.org to 
learn more and register! 

 

QMG FREE Sports Physicals 
Tuesday, July 23: 5:30 – 8:00pm 
Appt. required. 217-222-6550 x3282 to schedule.  No im-
munizations for 6th and 9th grade. More info at 
www.quincymedgroup.com/sports 

 
Online Giving Now Available 

   St. Peter has partnered with Pushpay to 
create an easy way to make online contri-
butions to the Church, School, or Hai-
ti.  Please use QRCode or Pushpay link 
below to start your yearly giving .  Any 
questions please contact the parish of-
fice. 

 

 

Diocesan Collections   
 

Communication:  $50.00      
Retired Dio. Priests:  $330.00 
Catholic Cemeteries:  $340.00 

 

 Haiti Sister Parish Collections 
 

Collected $1,743.25 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

 June 2 Total to Date 

Loose Collections $1,371.90 $58,968.84 

Regular Collections $28,352.25 $1,465,305.52 

Annual School Fund  $9,791.00 $420,632.37 

Holy Days $10.00 $68,028.77 

Totals $39,525.15 $2,012,935.50 

Total Budget Goal $32,000.00 $1,568,000.00 

Difference $7,525.15 $444,935.50 
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Parish in Action 
Congratulations College Graduates!  

We’re so proud of you! 
Scott J. Bradfield 
From: Colorado State University  
Degree: Ph.D. in Ecology 
Ensign Paul Joseph Cornwell 
From: University of Kansas 
Degree: Bachelor of Arts in Psychology (United States 
Navy, Naval Special Warfare) 
Jack Deno Crickard 
From: John Wood Community  
College  
Degree: College for Life Program  
Madelyn Rose Dickerman 
From: Maryville University 
Degree: Bachelor of Science in Communication  
Sciences and Disorders  
David Michael Hutson 
From: Quincy University-Oakley School of Business 
Degree: Bachelor of Science in Management and  
Marketing (Double Major) (Magna Cum Laude) 
Jordan Douglas Johnson 
From: University of Iowa 
Degree: Bachelor of Science in Sports & Recreation 
Management, Minor in Business 

Alaina McCulla 
From: University of Missouri—Mizzou  
Degree: Masters—Registered Dietician  
Trevor Reichert 
From: Southern Illinois University - Edwardsville  
Degree: Doctor of Pharmacy 
Samantha M. Strieker 
From: Lindenwood University  
Degree: Bachelor of Arts in Psychology with Minor in 
Pre-Nursing 
Luke Siebers 
From: St. Ambrose University  
Degree: Masters of Accounting 
Meredith Siebers 
From: St. Ambrose University  
Degree: Bachelor of Science in Nursing (December 
2023) 
Allison Moran Vaughn 
From: Auburn University  
Degree: Ph.D. in Administration of Higher Education 

https://dio.org/
http://www.quincymedgroup.com/sports

